
 

 

July’s Volunteer of the Month is Mr Ian Wiely from The Rock Golf Club. Thank you to Club 

Secretary David Gibb for his submission below, and recognition of such a worthy recipient. 

 

 

 

“We are very proud of the fact for a small country town surrounded by farming land, 

struggling with the ever changing climate, drought to floods, fire over the various seasons, 

we are renowned for our tournaments.  It has been said that we are a welcoming and 

warm club who puts on a great day. This is due to the people we have behind the scenes, 

helping out with all that needs to be done. 

The work ethic and deeds of one man, Mr Ian Weily (83 years old) – stand out. Ian is the 

current treasurer, handyman, gardener and the Jack of all trades. If something needs to 

be done, he does it and goes above and beyond the norm to make all golf days special. 

I have done some research and have found out that Ian has been our treasurer for over 45 

years (!) and can account for every cent. A term that we think is hard to beat! If it wasn’t 

for all Ian’s hard work and diligence for all those years, we suspect that our club may have 

folded in the hard times. 

The only bad thing I can say about Ian is that he can’t stand for another 5 years to make it 

50 years of outstanding service. This has come as a blow to us, but we understand and say 

thank you but that does not seem to cover all that he has done. 

Thank you again to Ian for all his hard work and service towards the club. It is so greatly 

appreciated.” 

 

DAVID GIBB 

SECRETARY – THE ROCK GOLF CLUB 
 


